SEER GREEN PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

HELD ON WEDNESDAY 3rd DECEMBER 2008 COMMENCING AT 7.30 pm

Present:
Cllr P Clarke (Chairman), Cllr C Hughes, Cllr D Scourfield, Cllr T Wiener and                Cllr D Matthews. 

In attendance: 
District Cllr Steve Patel, County Cllr Pam Bacon and Mrs E Bates (Clerk).  

Open Session:  District Councillor Steve Patel advised the Parish Council that the Seer Green Sports and Social Committee had held several meetings and presented the council with some of their ideas including new facilities at the Recreation Ground and an outdoor gym at Green Meadow. The committee now needs to establish their constitution and elect the members for the key roles. Cllr Patel was congratulated on the great start on the project and was asked to keep the Parish Council informed on progress.  Cllr Patel advised that their next meeting will be held in January.

County Cllr Pam Bacon updated the Council on the work she had been doing on Mental Health for Bucks and the proposals for the new purpose built unit on the Manor House site in Aylesbury, which hopes to be completed in 2012.

The Parish Council raised concerns with Cllr Bacon about the lack of communication about the Area 10 Speed Review which is due to be introduced in Spring 2009.  The Parish Council will write to BCC again with their request for changes and will include the latest data on speeding in the village gained from the traffic counter survey.  (Action – Cllr Clarke)
2.
Apologies for absence: Cllr J Forsaith, Cllr A Nicholls, Cllr Lawton, Cllr N Rothwell, PC McVeigh and PCSO John Webb

Approval of Minutes of the previous meeting:  Approval of the minutes of the previous meeting was proposed by Cllr Scourfield and seconded by Cllr Hughes.
Update on Actions from Previous Meeting:  

· At an earlier meeting Cllr Forsaith proposed the collaboration of a series of articles entitled ‘Your Village’ which could be published on paper or on the website.  The following articles are outstanding:- Village History (Action – Cllr Forsaith), Green Wood (Action – Cllr Hughes), and Allotments (Action – Cllr Nicholls) 
· Three companies have now been identified with a possible solution for CCTV for the Recreation Ground.  The legal implications will be discussed with the Police.   (Action – Cllr Rothwell)
· Cllr Nicholls to seek a low cost solution for the hot water supply to the Pavilion, to make use of existing facilities (e.g. hot water tank). (Action – Cllr Nicholls)  
· The co-ordinators for the Properties and Environment working groups will now complete a monthly inspection log for their areas, which will be prepared by Cllr Forsaith, this will then be filed with the Clerk.  (Action – Cllr Forsaith, Cllr Hughes)
· Cllr Hughes has agreed with Verdant that they would arrange the cutting and removal of old goalposts from the Recreation Ground.  (Action – Clerk)
Matters arising from the previous meeting not listed on the Agenda: Nothing to report.
3.
Correspondence:  The incoming correspondence was reviewed by the Council and was distributed amongst the Councillors for further review.

BCC had written to ask if the Parish Council could identify buildings, which could host a ‘local information point’ for leaflets and facilities.  Cllr Patel agreed that Lambs Newsagent would be a possibility.  BCC will be informed.  (Action – Clerk) 

4.
Finance  
Payments amounting to             
      £2,910.97 were made  

Income 


                    £200.00



Closing bank balance as of 26th Nov    £44,077.12

The Council discussed the budget for 2009/10 and agreed to limit the increase in the precept to 3% in view of current economic conditions.  The Council approved the amended 2009/10 budget, including a 3% increase in the precept to £40,700.  The planned budget shows a forecast surplus of £5,050 which will be destined for the Long Term Budget allocation and Contingency.  A letter requesting the increase in precept will be sent to CDC.   (Action – Cllr Scourfield)  The Finance Working Group will meet in January and the Medium/Long Term Plan will be prepared for the February meeting.  (Action – Finance Working Group)

5.
Planning

Notices of new Planning Applications continue to be displayed on the notice board and website.

Approved

CH/2008/1549/TP
Meadow View, Bottom Lane, Seer Green, Beaconsfield, HP9 2UH


Crown reduction of a beech tree protected by a Tree Preservation Order

CH/2007/2332/FA
Hedgerow House, Bottom Lane, Seer Green, Beaconsfield HP9 2UH


Two storey side extension and two storey front extensions including a triple garage with accommodation above, connected by a single storey link to the main dwelling, and felling of a cherry and a beech tree protected by a Tree Preservation Order.


 
 

Refused 

CH/2008/1511/FA
Three Diamonds, Long Bottom Lane, Seer Green, HP9 2UL


Extension to existing timber barn

CH/2008/1579/FA
Rokeby, 4 Seer Mead, Seer Green, HP9 2QL


Two storey side and single storey rear extensions

CH/2008/1416/FA 
24 Farmers Way, Seer Green, HP9 2YX 


Removal of Condition 4 of planning permission CH/1983/1051/FA and new vehicular access.

6.
PRINCIPAL AGENDA ITEMS

i. freedom of information act: Section 19 of the Freedom of Information Act requires every public authority to adopt and maintain a publication scheme, which has been approved by the Information Commissioner.  The scheme represents a commitment to publishing information.  The Parish Council unanimously agreed to adopt the Model Publication Scheme and a link to it will be placed on the Parish Council website. A scale of charges was also agreed and this, along with the Guide to Information for Seer Green Parish Council, will be completed and published on the website with reference to it on the notice board.  (Action – Clerk)
ii. bcc delegated budget:  Requests for BCC’s Delegated Budget scheme are due in by December 15th.  Following an update from BCC, it was agreed at the meeting that two Vehicle Activated Signs will be requested for School Lane and Chalfont Road and two streetlights will be requested for Bayne Hill.  (Action – Clerk)  
iii. traffic speed review: The Parish Council adopted the results of the traffic speed survey as summarised in the presentation made to Councillors at the meeting (which will also be made available to residents through the website).  The Parish Council resolves to approach Bucks CC with a view to the installation of Vehicle Activated Signs at appropriate locations on Chalfont Road and School Lane.  (Action – Clerk) The Police will also be asked to increase the number of speed enforcement days within the village now that all their training has been completed.  (Action – Cllr Clarke)
7.
UPDATES ON OTHER MATTERS (Reports by Exception)

i. ENVIRONMENT:  A dead Prunus tree has been removed from Green Meadow and it will be replaced with a Rowan.  In December the Holly clearance work will be carried out in Green Wood.  Work to fell 41 marked trees in Green Wood will be carried out in January.
ii. PROPERTIES: The parents of a child who attends the Montessori school have offered some building work as a gift to the school.  Following discussion it was agreed that a new access ramp would be proposed, to make it easier for small children and others less able to enter the building.  The parents will be asked to provide drawings of the possible work, which could then be checked for conformity with current regulations and agreed with the Parish Council.  (Action – Clerk)

iii. COMMUNITY LIAISON: The Parish Council received some positive feedback on both the Newsletter and the website.  Residents recently attending an event in Jubilee Hall parked inconsiderately in the Cemetery.  If this happens again notices will be placed on the cars.  (Action - Cllr Hughes)

8.
Any Other Business: The footpath that runs past Highclere Stables, Newbarn Lane has deteriorated and now needs filling.  A quotation will be requested. (Action - Cllr Hughes)

Following the last BCC Chiltern Local Committee meeting there was some confusion over the responsibilities of BCC with regards to hedges and ditches.  The minutes report that the cutting of hedges and the ditches in front of the hedge were the responsibility of the landowner.  Where a hedge had not been cut, BCC usually wrote to the landowner to request them to cut the hedge.  BCC had the power to take landowners to court if hedges were not cut.  However this year, due to there having been community gangs in place, BCC had decided to cut hedges where this had become necessary.  Landowners had been told that this was a one-off and would not happen again in the future.  The Parish Council was concerned that BCC may not urgently cut hedges on dangerous junctions and clarity on the situation would be sought.  (Action – Clerk) 

Next Meeting – The next Parish Council Meeting will be held at 7.30 pm on Wednesday 7th

January 2009, in the Parish Church Hall.  

The minutes are also available on the Parish Council website at www.seergreenparishcouncil.gov.uk. 
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